
Thoughts from our Lay Director Dan Clair  

Greetings Brothers and 
Sisters in Christ, 

 

As I write this, it has been 
only a few weeks since our 
dear Sister in Christ, Helen 
Dickens (known by most as 
Mama Helen, also Hallelu-
iah Helen) has gone to her 
eternal home.  What an 
example for us for how to 
share the Love of Christ 
with everyone, and I mean 
everyone!  She almost al-
ways answered her phone 
with “Jesus loves you and I 
do too.”  At her funeral the 
song “Thank You, for Giv-
ing to the Lord” was sung.  
God only knows how many 
lives this sweet, precious 
Saint has touched.   She 
will be greatly missed by the 
Emmaus, Cursillo and 
REC Communities as well 
as those who knew her 
through many other ways.  
I was thinking, what if we 
all started answer our 
phones with “Jesus loves 
you and I do too.”  Hallelu-
iah, rest in peace, Mama 
Helen – we love you.  
Amen 

 

 Great River Emmaus 
Walks #15 & #16 are now 
history.  Walk #15 only had 
10 men and #16 only 7 
ladies – although both had 
more before the Walk be-
gan.  Both Walks probably 
should have been cancelled.  
But, I think everyone 
agreed they were glad we 
went ahead with them as 
there were both Spirit filled 
weekends.  Nevertheless, 

we simply cannot accept 
these low numbers as the 
norm.  All must do a better 
job of Sponsorship in an 
attempt to help this situa-
tion. 

 

Your Great River Board has 
decided to reschedule Walks 
#19 & #20 in 2018 to Au-
gust 23-26 for the Men and 
September 13-16 for the 
Women.  This will be after 
the start of school and before 
harvest begins for farmers.  
Hopefully we can avoid con-
flicts with summer vacations, 
families visiting back and 
forth, County Fairs, KC 
BBQ, etc. 

 

The Franciscan Retreat Cen-
ter committee has continued 
to work to improve air condi-
tions at the facility.   Since 
spring, 31 new air conditions 
installed in sleeping rooms, 
twenty-six mattresses have 
been replaced with new mat-
tress covers and window 
blinds have been replaced or 
repaired.  Also, two new and 
larger air conditioners units 
have been installed in the 
gathering area just outside 
the main Chapel.  Repairs 
have also been made to the 
PA system in the Chapel.   
Most of the funds have come 
from Cursillo and TEC with 
a little help from Emmaus.  
If anyone would like to do-
nate to projects such as 
these, and many more are 
planned, you may send your 
gifts to GRE, and designate 
them for projects at the 
FRC. 

The GRE Board has faced 
more than a few challenges 
in the past 6 months, but 
God’s Grace, we have met 
them and grown stronger 
and more united through 
them as a result.  I am so 
thankful for those who 
have served this past year 
and for those that have 
stepped up to offer their 
service in the coming years.  
DON’T FORGET TO 
VOTE THE BALLOT 
THAT IS PART OF THIS 
NEWSLETTER. 

 

In John 15:10-12, Jesus says 
“If you obey My Com-
mands You will remain in 
My Love just as I have 
obeyed My Father’s Com-
mands and remain in His 
Love.  I have told you this 
so My Joy may be in you 
and that your joy may be 
complete.  My Command is 
this – love each other as I 
have loved you.” 

 

DeColores – Jesus loves 
you and I do too.  Amen 

Dan Clair, GRE CLD 

Winter 2017 

“You Gentiles, be full of 
joy.  Be Joyful together 

with God’s People.”                              

Deuteronomy 32:43 

On the Road to Emmaus 

13And, behold, two of 
them went that same day 

to a village called Emmaus, 
which was from Jerusalem 
about threescore furlongs. 
14And they talked togeth-
er of all these things which 
had happened. 15And it 
came to pass, that, while 
they communed together 

and reasoned, Jesus himself 
drew near, and went with 

them. 16But their eyes 
were holden that they 

should not know him.  Luke 

24:13-16 
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Next Walks—All at the 

QU Retreat Center: 
Prep weekend  

#17 Men’s Walk January 25-

28 

#18 Women’s Walk February 

15-18 

A copy of the sponsor form 

and Candidate form is includ-

ed in the newsletter or on the 

website. 
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Reunion Groups 
Open to new participants 

Please try out one or more of these groups as part of your “4th day” 
Great River Emmaus    10/10/17 

 
Quincy 

Mixed group.  Tuesday 7 p.m. Steve & Patty Bunch residence, 5026 Sunview Dr., 217-257-8312. 
 
Mixed group.  Friday 12:30 p.m. Various restaurants.  Contact Candy Moore 217-430-9734 or Dana Reid 
573-470-5000. 
 
Mixed group.  Thursday 6 p.m. Various locations.  Road to Damascus Reunion Group.  Contact Tim 
Kamradt 217-440-3084. 
 
Mixed group.  Monday noon.  Union United Methodist Church.  Contact Barb Specht. 
 
Men.  Wednesday (every-other) 7:30 p.m. St. Francis Rectory.  Mixed Cursillo & Emmaus group.  Contact 
Dave Lockhart. dwl@comcast.net 
 
Women.  Tuesday (1st & 3rd) 1 p.m.  The Gathering Place, 1704 N. 24th St. Contact Tammy Carman 217-
257-5603. 
 
 

Macomb 
Men.  Tuesday 6:45 a.m. at the Old Dairy.  Men of Heart, Honor, Examine, Asking, Requesting Help, 
Thanking God.  Contact Mike Coplan mikecoplan@gmail.com 
 
Women. Tuesday (1st & 3rd) 4:30 p.m.  Crown.  Contact Kathy Wyatt 309-836-1656 
 

White Hall 
Men.  Monday 7 p.m.  First Christian Church.  Contact Dave Schutz 217-473-4376. 
 
Women.  Monday (1st & 3rd) 7 p.m. First Christian Church.  Contact Mandy Hatchell 217-883-2281. 
 

LaGrange 
Men.  Monday 8 p.m.  Ed Reid’s Shop.  31369 State Hwy. V.  Contact Ed Reid 573-248-6270. 
 

Edina 
Mixed Group.  Wednesday 5 p.m.  Lucky’s Cafe.  Contact Helen Hettinger 660-434-5386. 
 

Hannibal 
Mixed group.  Saturday, 8:30 a.m. Java Jive.  Contact Jim Dewey 217-242-9220.  jimbac-
ca74@yahoo.com  
 
Or, you may begin your own reunion group. 
If you know of other reunion groups that accept new participants or have corrections to the above, please 
contact Tom Lemons at JLemons@nemonet.com or 573-248-4349 (phone or text).  
 

  

 

mailto:dwl@comcast.net
mailto:mikecoplan@gmail.com
mailto:JLemons@nemonet.com
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SUPPORT CREW SERVICE COMMITMENT - AGAPE CHAPEL, WORKROOM, 
and KITCHEN SERVICE TEAMS 

  

The Great River Emmaus Gathering Community Support Crew Service Com-
mittee needs your help in determining those who desire to serve on a team.  
Please complete this form and return to: 
 
Roy & Nancy Miller 
Support Crew Committee Chairpersons 
6586 CR 423 
Palmyra, MO  63461 
573-221-9498 
roynancy.miller@yahoo.com 
  
I made my   Walk # ________    or  Cursillo # __________ in (City):______________ 
I have already served on a:   O   Walk         O  Chrysalis        O   Cursillo 
I served as an:  O Assistant Table Leader    O  Service Team    O Musician 
 Other __________________________________ 
Speaker (Talk Names) _________________________________________ 
      _________________________________________ 
      _________________________________________ 
Where? _______________________________________________ 
Name ________________________________________ E-mail 
_______________________ 
Address __________________________________________ 
City _______________________ State ________ Zip ___________ 
Phone (_______) _____________________  Date _________________________ 
 
_____  I would like to work anywhere, as needed. 
_____  I would like to serve in the Agape Chapel.    
_____  I would like to serve in the workroom during the Walk. 
_____  I would like to serve in the kitchen during the Walk. 
_____  I have included additional comments/information on the back of  this 
form. 
_____   Please remove me from the mailing list permanently. 
    (Duplicate this form as needed.) 
        Christ is Counting On You 
        

mailto:roynancy.miller@yahoo.com
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Great River Emmaus, it was a 
great honor to serve as Lay Direc-
tor on Walk #15.  The honor 
was to serve God and help 
spread his word.  God put to-
gether a perfect team of caring 
men who wanted to help the pil-
grims understand God’s love for 
them. 

We had a small group of pil-
grims but the interaction be-
tween the team and pilgrims was 
great!  While they summarized 
each talk there wasn’t one per-
son who wasn’t talking and giv-
ing ideas on what to do for the 
summary.  God’s spirit was in 
the room and in their hearts. 

The behind the scenes people 
are the backbone of the walk.  
The kitchen help that made sure 
the meals are ready on time, the 
workroom people that make sure 
everything in the Chapel is set 
up and the Agape Chapel where 
someone was praying for us the 
whole weekend.  Also people 
praying at home for us.  It takes 
a whole community for a Walk 
to Emmaus to be successful! 

God Bless All of You! 

DeColores! 

Jim Wyatt 

Walk #15 Submitted by Jim Wyatt 

Walk #16 Submitted by Jeanie Shriver 

“For where two or three are gathered together in my name, there am I in the midst of them.” 

Matthew 18:20 

The Biggest Little Walk! 

On behalf of Great River Walk 
#16, I would like to thank every-
one that worked together to 
make it a success.  Although we 
were small in number, you still 
supported us “big” time.  Your 
prayers and presence in the back-
ground were felt and appreciat-
ed.  The pilgrims, as well as the 
team, experienced the Love of 
God in a fresh new way because 
of your actions. 

A special thanks to the team.  

You are a group of very busy peo-
ple, but you carved out the time 
to make Walk #16 happen.  
Thank you for your belief in and 
commitment to this instrument 
that Christ uses to draw people 
closer to Him.  Blessings to you 
all. 

The next set of walks is fast ap-
proaching.  It is time to be think-
ing and praying for a pilgrim or 
two that you can sponsor.  Then, 
be intentional and ask them!  If 
you and I don’t pray and ask 
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someone to attend a walk, who 
will?  We are the hands and feet 
of Christ and He is counting on 
us! 

In God’s Amazing Love 

Jeanne Shriver 

“For where two or three are gathered 

together in my name, there am I in the 

midst of them.” 

Matthew 18:20 
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Nomination Form for 2018 Board  
Please choose  4 Laity  and give to Dan Clair by November  15, 2017 

Send by email  scoclair@adams.net or P.O. Box 5215, Quincy, ILL 62301 

Candy Moore, Laity from Quincy, IL has been a ATL, TL, ALD has worked in all aspects of a week-
end behind the scenes and is a member of the Friday Lunch Bunch. 
  
Maggie Ambrose, St. Frances Church, Quincy, IL was on walk 4 has been a ATL, TL,  
Member of Friday Lunch Bunch reunion group, has worked behind the scenes in all areas and spon-
sored several people. 
 
Elvin Hodges, Member of Colchester United Methodist Church Colchester, IL 
Pilgrim on Walk 212     Springfield, 2008   
Assisted in the Agape Chapel         Springfield  2009 
Changing our World                      Springfield  2010 
Body of Christ                                Springfield  2011 
Life of Piety                                    Quincy        2013 
Christian Action                             Quincy        2016 
 Discipleship                        Quincy        2017 
Participated in Agape Chapel for several hours, Gut Buckets, Candlelight, Closings, sponsored pilgrims, 

several times.  Regularly attend Reunion Group in Macomb, Participated in several Gatherings 

 

Tim Kamradt,  Married 12 years to Jodi Kamradt...4 kids. Preston 15, Joslin and Cayden 8 and Chance 
7.  Been on the last 3 winter walks. Pilgrim then Asst table  leader and then a Table leader. I have given 
1 talk.   I have helped in the Agape chapel, kitchen and in the work room over the last 3 years.  
 
Tammy Carman, I am a massage therapist, Married to Carl we have two beautiful girls, I have been on 
several walks, sponsored several people, and have worked behind the scenes in everyway possible, I 
have helped with closings, candlelight and spent many a night in the agape chapel. 
 

Trevor Swisegood, I am from Plymouth, IL , married, and have two beautiful daughters.  I go to Hills Grove 

UMC.  I sell seed and chemicals.  I have given many Fourth Day talks at Naples, Bluffs, La Prairie, Trenton, and 

St. Mary's.  My original walk was Walk #11.  I also serve on REC teams.  Emmaus is very special to me. 

 

 

 

Husband and Wives should send in two separate ballets  
  

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Walk to Emmaus  
Quincy Franciscan Retreat Center  
Sponsor’s Hour:  
Thursday at 8:00 p.m.  
Apostolic Hour:  
Saturday at 8:30 p.m.  
Closing:  
Sunday at 4:30 p.m.  
 
Meal Times: 
Fri & Sat 
Breakfast 8 am, Lunch 12:30,  
Dinner 5:30 pm Please bring a white 
shirt and black pants to dinner to help 
serve.   
Sun 
Breakfast 8 am, Lunch 12 :00 

Who to Contact?  
GRE/ Registrar/Applications  
Kathy Wyatt 
450 E. Main 
Good Hope, IL 61438 
kmwyatt@mdh.org 
  
Financial Contributions  
James Abbott 
 4318 Bishop St. 
Quincy, IL 62305 
 
Board Chair 
Dan Clair 
1451 N 2800th Ave. 
Loraine, IL  62349 
 
Board Representatives 
V.Chair– Nancy Miller 
Treasure-James Abbott 
Secretary-Barb Edwards 
 
David Schutz, Dana Reid,  
Donna Ried, Dave Lockhart,  
Mandy Hatchel, Michael Coplan,  
Jim Whatt 
 
Nadine Preston, Tom Lemons,  
Claudia McCain 

To submit newsletter articles  
Dana Reid 
31369 State Hwy V 
La Grange, MO 63448 
eddanareid@marktwain.net or 
mtolivetum@marktwain.net 
Please put “GRWE” in the  
subject line.  
  
Support Crew Service  
Coordinators  
Roy and Nancy Miller  
6586 CR 423, Palmyra, MO 63461  
roynancy.miller@yahoo.com 

www.greatriveremmaus.org 


